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We participated in the 2nd Muhimbili University of Health and Allied Sciences Scientific Conference at 
Kunduchi Beach hotel, Dar es Salaam from 14 to 15 May 2014 under the M&E activity of 2-6 of PDM.   

 

Participants: 9 in total 

From CHMT Kongwa 
Gatete Mahava/DMO, Didas Malale/DACC, and Salma Gwassa/AMO 

From CHMT Dodoma Municipality 
Festo Mapunda /MMOH, Nahum Nassari/ DACC, Nice Moshi/ NO, and Ruth Azaliwa/PHN 

From the JICA expert team 
Ayuko Tanaka/M&E advisor, Aska Hasegawa/Project Coordinator 

 

Title of the Presentations 

From CHMT Kongwa 
Do you know the situation of nutritional assessment in people living with HIV? (Poster presentation) 
*Annex 1 

From CHMT Dodoma Municipality 
Latent life related diseases in Dodoma Municipality, Dodoma (Oral presentation) *Annex 2 
 

Comments from Participants 

" Mafanikio niliyopata yamenijengea uwezo wa kufikiria na kuweza kuanda kufanya research kwa kutumia 
data zetu wenyewe bila kutegemea uongozi wa juu na kuweza kusaidia jamii yetu wenyewe. "   

" Imesaidia kuwa kutumia data tulizonazo na kuenteprete kwa ajili ya matumizi. Conference ilikuwa nzuri, 
imenijengea uwezo na kujiamini wakati wa kupresent poster."   

 
Comments from JICA experts 

The presentation of Kongwa DC (poster) was simple and clear. They received many questions, compliments, 
and advice on the presentation. It convinced us the capability as well as the importance to analyze data at 
council level. In terms of activity progress Team Kongwa DC was behind at the beginning, but the efforts they 
put to catch up with other teams were outstanding. We will expect the further progress in their activities. 

The presentation of Dodoma MC (oral) was recognized as the research report. The team was appraised by 
the audience in that they analyze their own data, apply the result to improve the services for their community, 
and still continue to find a better solution in their routine work. We are very proud of them as this is the model 
we aim to achieve in this project. Congratulations, Team Dodoma Manispaa! However, the new challenge 
begins from here. The true success will be evaluated in the further development of the activities with the 
sustainability. That depends on them, our pupils, who gained precious experiences through the project.  



It was a good opportunity to share our experiences and project activities with other participants from different 
health, academic and research institutions. We recognized again that the presentation at the conference is 
one of the right methods to share the good practices of the project.   
 
 
 

Pictures of the Conferences 

   

  


